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1. Background
As agreed during TSG#89-e meetings, a decision on further shift of the 3GPP Release 17 timeline needs to be taken by the RAN, SA and CT during their TSG#90-e meetings in December 2020. A prolongation for Rel-17 stage 2 related work was already granted during TSG#89-e meetings, without indicating a fixed conclusion date.  
2. Discussion
After several months of ongoing discussions on the Rel-17 timeline, the TSG chairs see the need to focus on a number of key issues that need to be taken into account for Rel-17 completion:
1) It is likely that most, if not all meetings during 2021 will be held as e-meetings. This reduces the efficiency and therefore the output of the WGs and TSGs.

2) Due to the ongoing crisis situation, the change to e-meetings as well as more discussions inbetween meetings, delegates are already challenged in the way they are working. 3GPP therefore needs to guarantee a timeline which also leaves time to delegates to consolidate the results and also rest. 

3) The content of Rel-17 was approved during December 2019 TSG#86 meetings as a result of a long prioritization, down-scoping and cross-TSG coordination process. The discussions on the content should not be re-opened again, therefore ample time needs to be granted to allow WGs to complete the related work and to create stable and reliable 3GPP specifications, which the industry relies on.

4) All industries who make use of 5G trust 3GPP to come up with a reliable and stable timeline for Rel-17.
5) Rel-17 still needs to be completed in a timely fashion so that product implementation and rollout doesn’t stall.
3. Proposal
The TSG RAN, TSG SA and TSG CT chair propose that Release 17 is shifted by 6 months, which would result in the following timeline
· Rel-17 stage 2 freeze (relevant for SA/CT) – June 2021 (TSGs#92)
· Rel-17 stage 3 freeze – March 2022 (TSGs#95)
· Rel-17 protocol coding freeze (ASN.1, OpenAPI, …) – June 2022 (TSGs#96)
It is intended that all TSGs and WGs strive to deliver the already agreed content within this new proposed Rel-17 schedule.
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